The Lyerly Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting on Monday, April 17, 2017 at Lyerly Town Hall. Those in attendance were:

Josh Wyatt, Mayor
Ellen Wyatt
Robert Thompson, Jr.
Gwen Fisher

April 17, 2017


The meeting was called to order by Mayor Wyatt at 1:05 pm.

Everyone welcomed by Mayor Wyatt.

New Business:

Financial Reports – No Discussion

Approval of Minutes – Gwen Fisher made a motion to approve the February 14th & March 14th Meeting minutes. Ellen Wyatt seconded. All in favor.

Renewal if Credit Line – Mayor Wyatt said that right now our credit line at United Community Bank is at a zero balance and it runs out in May. He said that the only thing that we may need it for this year is the Community Center. He said that we are at the point in the year right now that the SPLOST payments go to pay the county’s anticipation note so we won’t get SPLOST for several months. Mayor Wyatt said that if the council chooses to approve it, we may need it for a couple months to get the Community Center done. Ellen Wyatt asked if it would be for the same amount. Mayor Wyatt said yes, $75,000. It will be the same credit line; we will just be renewing it. Gwen Fisher asked how much the Mayor thinks that it will cost to finish up the Community Center. Mayor Wyatt said that right now, we owe for the heating and air, which was $6,500, the painters are out there and material and labor for painting will be about $6,000 and all we will lack then will be the bathroom vanities and cabinets for the kitchen. He said it will probably be about $20,000. Gwen Fisher made a motion to approve the renewal of the credit line. Robert Thompson seconded. All in favor.

Mayor Wyatt said that the last thing we have is a plaque for Robert Thompson, who is retiring as assistant chief from the fire department. Mayor Wyatt and council presented Robert with his plaque. 

Gwen Fisher said that people have said something to her about the pine trees in the park. They are worried about them getting the beetles in them and dying. Mayor Wyatt said that the guys cut about 10 trees. He said that there are a few that we are going to have to hire someone to cut. Gwen Fisher added that she believes that someone is running a business in front of the old Lucky’s, log trucks and stuff. She was wondering how much that we know about it. Mayor Wyatt said that it is the owner of the liquor store and Lucky’s property. He has a logging business. He is using that lot to park his trucks. Gwen Fisher said that it looks awful. Mayor Wyatt said that we would talk to him about cleaning it up. The people behind the liquor store that we sent the clean up letter to have began to clean up their property. 

Mayor Wyatt opened the floor to the public at 7:11.

Robert Thompson made the motion to adjourn. Ellen Wyatt seconded. All in favor.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:12.


__________________________			______________________________
        Mayor					      Town Clerk
